

## STATE OF WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. • Lacey, Washington 98503 P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY 1-800-833-6384 or 711

September 3, 2024

Safe-To-Go-Movers, LLC d/b/a James & John Movers 8012 153rd St. Ct. E. Puyallup, WA 98375

Re: TV-240658 - Rescinding Cancellation of Permit

Dear Safe-To-Go-Movers, LLC:

On September 3, 2024, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) cancelled Safe-To-Go-Movers, LLC, d/b/a James & John Movers,'s Household Goods Carriers permit HG066130, for failure to file proof of liability and property damage insurance covering equipment.

It has come to our attention that insurance covering Household Goods Carriers permit HG066130 has now been filed with the Commission. The Commission records now reflect that proof of liability and property damage insurance covering [permit or certificate] HG066130 is properly filed.

The Commission, therefore, rescinds the cancellation and reissues permit HG066130 in the name of Safe-To-Go-Movers, LLC. The permit is enclosed, and the company may again operate on a permanent basis.

Safe-To-Go-Movers, LLC must continue to comply with state laws and Commission rules. Failure to do so will result in Commission enforcement action, up to and including revocation of the company's permit.

If you have any questions about this letter, please contact Licensing Services at 360-664-1222 or transportation@utc.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

Patrick Remfrey Licensing Services Manager

## Enclosure

**NOTICE:** This action is delegated to the Secretary, or the Secretary's delegate, for decision. In addition to serving you this letter, the Commission will post on its website for at least 14 days a list of all matters delegated to the Secretary for decision. You may seek Commission review of this decision. Your request should be addressed to Jeff Killip, Executive Director and Secretary, 621 Woodland Square Loop SE, Lacey, WA 98503 or PO Box 47250, Olympia, WA 98504-7250. You may also email your request to <a href="mailto:records@utc.wa.gov">records@utc.wa.gov</a>. You must file a request for Commission review no later than 14 days after the date of this letter.